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Wrong Addresses 

In our last newsletter Distribution two 
newsletters were returned address unknown.  

Len Edwards 

Ian Nicholls 

If you know them can you contact them and 
get them to contact the Secretary with their 
new addresses. 

 

 
MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT  
 

With mad March nearly over and daylight saving 
coming to an end I hope this newsletter finds 
everyone in good health and cheer. Even the 
Power and Crows both won. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to once again 
ask members who know of anyone on the sick list 
to let us know and if possible even visit the 
member if time permits.  
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Members are reminded of the upcoming ANZAC 
Re-Union to be held on Saturday evening 18 Apr 
09 at the Warradale Area Other Ranks Canteen. 
It’s a great opportunity for members both past and 
present with family and friends to meet and enjoy 
an evening together whilst remembering the past 
deeds and sacrifices made by many. Hope to see 
you there. 
 
Lastly, best wishes to all who participate in the 
ANZAC Day march and services this year. 

 
Arte et Marte 
Grant Kuchel  

 
 

 

Current Recruiting Practices 
 

To make things a little simpler the ADF is conducting a 
new test to determine the service and employment 
category potential recruits are best suited to......!!! 

The test is described below: 

 Put about 100 Bricks in no particular order in a 
closed room with an open window. Send 2 - 3 
candidates into the room and close the door. 
Leave them alone and come back in 6 hours to 
analyse the situation. 

 If they stack and count the bricks by size and 
colour: Assign to Ordnance Corps 

 If they recount the bricks: Assign to Pay Corps 

 If they've done nothing useful except make a 
huge mess with the bricks: Assign 
to  Engineers 

 If the make the bricks into a wall and insist on 
knocking it over with their heads: Assign to 
Infantry (without delay) 

 If they insist on eating the bricks with the belief 
of hardening up: Assign to Armour  

 If any bricks are broken and one candidate 
dobs them in: Assign him to MP's and the 
others to Infantry 

 If the candidates are throwing bricks in no 
particular direction: Assign to Artillery  

 If they've gone to sleep having already knocked 
off for the day: Assign to the RAAF 

 If they're staring out the window: Assign to 
Navy  

 Finally, if they are sitting around talking to each 
other and no bricks have moved...send them to 
Duntroon. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Disk Pads and Brake Linings 
Disk and Drum Machining 
Exchange Bonded Shoes 
Exchange Boosters and Callipers 
New Cylinders and Spares 
Exchange Re-sleeved 
Stainless Steel Cylinders 

Clutch Rebuilding and Repairs 

New and Exchange Clutch Kits 
Flywheel Grinding 
Clutch Plate Relining 
Clutch Hydraulic Repairs 
Clutch Servo Repairs for  

Heavy Vehicles 

Steel Brake Pipes made to order 

Phone: (08) 8277 8122 
 

Fax: (08) 8374 1576 

3 Pinn Street 
ST MARYS  SA  5042 

Member 
 MTA

A 

SPECIALISING IN ALL TYPES OF VEHICLES 
INCLUDING AGRICULTURAL, HEAVY DUTY, 

SPECIAL APPLICATIONS ETC 

www.allclutchandbrake.com.au 

We are Tool 
Specialists- 

That’s all we do!! 

www.tradetools.com.au 

We are a South Australian owned private family 
company that buys in LARGE quantities and we 
ALWAYS pass these savings onto YOU! We pride 
ourselves on knowing how to talk with confidence to 
trade and business people. 

HAMPSTEAD GARDENS: 

259-261 North East Road 
Phone: (08) 8266 0999 

                      FAX: 8369 0323 

 

Welland: 

75 Grange Road 
Phone: (08) 8424 3311 

     Fax: 8424 3399 
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DIARY DATES 2009 
 

 Activity/Function Date 
 

 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 16th April 
 - 2009 RAEME Mixed ANZAC Reunion Saturday 18th April 
 - 2009 ANZAC Day March Saturday 25th April 
 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 18th June 
 - 2009 Officer, WOs & SNCOs Formal Dinner TBA 
 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 20th August 
 - RAEME Luncheon Tuesday 8th September 
 - RAEME All Ranks Dinner  TBA  
 - RAEME Corps Seminar TBA  
 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 15th October 
 - Annual General Meeting (tentative) Sunday 6th December 
 - RAEME Birthday Family Function (tentative) Sunday 6th December  

 

John Van Der Linden – (35th Class)  
Died suddenly on 16 March 2009 
Has been living in Queensland for the past 20 years 

 

 

 

 
 

VALE  –  Lest We Forget 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Private 

and 

Insurance 

DAVIES 
CRASH REPAIRS 

 

Barry Davies 
Proprietor 

 
 
 
 

8374 0703 
 

21 Dunorlan Road 
EDWARDSTOWN  SA  5039 
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2009 RAEME MIXED ANZAC REUNION 

As mentioned in the February Newsletter, permission has given for our Association to conduct the 

2009 RAEME Mixed ANZAC Reunion in the combined Warradale Area Other Ranks Canteen 

(southern side of the oval) on Saturday 18th April commencing at 7:00pm. Format will be similar to 

last year. A BBQ meal will be available from approximately 7:15pm to 8:15pm. Cost is $7:50 per 

head. Refreshments will be available from the Bar at mess prices. A “Remembrance Ceremony” will 

be held at 9:00pm commencing with “Last Post”. The function is expected to conclude at 11:30pm. 

This function is for serving and ex-serving members and their partners and friends. It will be an 

opportunity to renew old acquaintances and reminisce. An invitation with full details is attached to 

this Newsletter. 

Please contact our new Secretary Don Harvy on (08) 8387 6169, mobile (0403 996 224) or 

email (harvyfamily@iprimus.com.au) before Tuesday 14th April and let him know whether you 

will be attending and the number and names of all guests who will be attending with you.  

Note -:  If the Security Level at Warradale Barracks increases, it may be necessary to either 

supply a list of names of those attending to the Security personnel on the gate, or advise those 

attending of a change of Venue. 

Some assistance will be required with Set Up, cooking the BBQ, collecting money at the door, selling 

Raffle Tickets, and Clean Up. Please let Don know if you can assist in any way. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Contact 
 

Craig Williams 
Managing Director 
27 Church Place 
PORT ADELAIDE SA 5015 
Ph: 08 8447 1044 
Fx: 08 8447 6564 
 

craig@jandhwilliams.com 
 

www.jandhwilliams.com 

 

 

 

Quality Certified 
AU868-QC 
ISO 9001:2000 

 

Member of the 
Defence Teaming 

Centre 

             CAPABILITIES 

 Laser Cutting 

 Turret Punching 

 Folding 

 Dust & Fume 

Control 

 Fabrication 

J&H Williams Holdings 
Pty Ltd 
Established 1946 
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The ANZAC Commemorative March 

Saturday 25 April commencing at 9:30am. 
 

Due to the unavailability of our President WO2 

Grant Kuchel, the AEME/RAEME contingent will 

be lead this year by our Patron COL Greg Rosser. 

There is no change from last years starting area. 

(Remember there was a major reshuffle of 

starting points for units last year and our starting 

point has been moved forward by a few metres.) 

Any ANZAC Day March queries should be 

directed to our Unit Guides, Dutchy Holland on 

phone (08) 8294 4401, John Howard on phone 

(08) 8447 7681 or Bob Killoran on phone 

(08) 8270 2222.  

The Assembly Point for Group 6 is almost the 

same as last year, ie the eastern side of Pulteney 

Street but with the head between North Terrace 

and Rundle Street (see map on page 12). 

The route is also the same as last year, north 

along Pulteney Street, west along North Terrace, 

north along King William Road and right into Sir 

Edwin Smith Avenue to the dispersal area in 

Pennington Gardens. 

Salutes (the Association Banner is to be lowered 

on the “eyes right”) are to be paid at the National 

War Memorial and the South African War 

Memorial on North Terrace, and the Official Dais 

on the eastern side of King William Road near the 

Parade Ground at Torrens Training Depot. 

Vehicles will be available for WWII veterans who 

can no longer make the distance. 

Please let Don Harvy know (08) 8387 6169, 

mobile (0403 996 224) or email 

(harvyfamily@iprimus.com.au) if you require a 

seat (the vehicle will return passengers to Pultney 

Street immediately after Group 6 has been 

dismissed at the end of the March). The RSL is 

providing the vehicle this year and it will form 

up alongside AEME/RAEME but will drop back 

to travel in a “Pod” of vehicles behind Group 6 

when they step off. This is to prevent marchers 

directly behind AEME/RAEME from being forced 

to breathe exhaust fumes. 

All persons who have: 

1. Served in the Armed Forces of the 

Commonwealth of Australia, British 

Commonwealth countries or any country which, 

at the time of such service, was an ally of 

Australia, or 

2. Been allotted for duty in the March, 

are eligible to march. 

Children are not permitted to participate in the 

March other than those who are Next-of-Kin of a 

deceased veteran and are 13 years of age or over. 

Those participating are required to wear the 

medals of the deceased relative (over the right 

breast) and are required to march with the Next-

of-Kin Group 12 (assembly Point in Grenfell Street 

and on the Western side of Pulteney Street or if a 

Legacy Ward with Legacy Group 1 (Assembly Point 

on the southern side of North Terrace 50 metres 

east of Kintore Avenue). 

Whilst policy is that next-of-kin will only march in 

Group 12, the RSL recognises that certain 

exceptional circumstances may exist within 

individual units, which may prompt units to invite 

selected next-of-kin to join them. Whilst not 

encouraging or condoning this practice, the RSL 

recognises the unit’s right to decide upon and 

implement such exceptions if they so desire. 

The recognition of these exceptions should not be 

viewed as any change in the RSL policy that has 

existed for many years. 

Free car parking facilities will be provided upon 

display of Service Medals or RSL Badge at: 

 

1. Gawler Place Car Park 1.00 pm 24th  April – 

6.00 pm 25 April (no entry/exit possible 

between 9:00am - 11:00am) 

2. Hungry Jack’s Car Park 7:00am - 12:00 

midnight 25 April (no entry/exit available 

possible between 9:00am - 11:00am) 

3. Harris Scarfe’s Car Park 7:30am - 6:pm 25 

April 

Toilet facilities will be provided as follows: 

1. Council toilets in Hindmarsh Square 

2. Ground floor level Hungry Jack’s Car Park 

3. Austin Street corner Pulteney Street (portaloo 

x 1) 

4. North Tce Opp Pulteney St (portaloo x 2) 
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5. Kintore Avenue opposite State National War 

Memorial (portaloo x 2) 

6. Rear of Adelaide University Oval and the 

Adelaide Oval 

7. Portable toilets in south east corner of 

Pennington Garden 

Approval has been obtained for Association 

members to meet in the Sergeants’ Mess at 

Keswick Barracks for refreshments and a light 

luncheon after the March. Please be advised that 

the Standard of Dress for inside the Mess is neat 

civilian attire with a collared shirt. Blue denim is 

acceptable provided there are no holes or 

patches, but runners are not acceptable footwear. 

Civilian, ex-serving and retired members of any 

rank are more than welcome to attend as long as 

they are properly attired and do not display poor 

behaviour. However, current serving members who 

are not eligible for membership of a Sergeants’ 

Mess are not invited to attend and should attend 

their rank respective Mess. Mess protocol 

dictates that all personnel attending the Mess 

should introduce themselves as a member of 

the AEME/RAEME Association to the President 

of the Mess or the senior Mess member 

present. 

 

 

RAEME LUNCHEON 
 

The next Luncheon get-together for all ex-

serving AEME or RAEME personnel will be 

held on Tuesday 8th September at the 

Cremorne Hotel, 207 Unley Road, Unley, at 

12:00pm. This Luncheon is being organised 

by Bob Davis.  

If anyone would like to attend, please 

contact Bob Davis on phone 08 8382 

4275 before Friday 4th Sep so they can 

let the Pub know how many to cater for. 

If you know of others who spent time with 

AEME or RAEME, please let them know or 

bring them along. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RANKS UTO 

LECTRICS 

AND AIRCONDITIONING 

For all auto electrical 

& air conditioning 

repairs & service 

 

15 CROSS KEYS ROAD 

SALISBURY SA 

 

Phone: (08) 8281 7955 

  

 

AND AIRCONDITIONING 

 

All Auto Electrical Repairs & 
Installations of: 

 

 ALTERNATORS 

 STARTER MOTORS 

 CAR IMMOBILISERS 

 HANDS FREE KITS 

 ALARMS 

ROD WEBB 

AUTO ELECTRICAL 

2 Muriel Avenue 
SOMERTON PARK  SA  4044 

8294 4599 
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OUR OLDEST MEMBER !!!!!!! 
 
Our Secretary recently received a letter from Lionel 
Penley saying that due to age and ill-health he would 
be unable to attend any of the Anzac Functions this 
year. 
  
In his letter he mentioned that he thought that at 92 yrs 
of age (born in 1916) he was probably the oldest 
remaining member of the SA Branch of the Association.   
 
He also mentioned that most of the original members 
and committee came from the 2/4 A.F. Workshops and 
he attended the second meeting of our association (in 
1946).  He was also a member of the committee for 
some period of time. 
  
Our membership records do not include date of 
birth so we are asking if you can let us know if you 
are, or know someone who is, older than Lionel so 
we can include an article on our oldest member in a 
future Newsletter. 
  
He also mentioned that the decision to stop paying 
subs as at 75 is a forward step in these times  and that 
he enjoyed our  newsletter and it has come from 
strength to strength. He also wished us all success for 
our ANZAC activities. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REMINDERS 
If you have a computer and are connected to 
the internet you can receive your newsletter 
by email.   

 

If you would like to receive your newsletter by 
email or try it and see how it works send an 
email to gregrosser@adam.com.au and say if it 
is a trial or you would like to receive it by email 
permanently.  

 

 

If you hear of any Association members who 
are sick or in hospital please let one of the 
committee members know so they can 
arrange a card or visit.  

 

The committee needs your help with this. 

 

 

Married Life 

To My Dear Wife, 

You will surely understand that I have certain needs 
that you, being 54 years old, can no longer satisfy. I 
am very happy with you and I value you as a good 
wife. Therefore, after reading this letter, I hope that 
you will not wrongly interpret the fact that I will be 
spending the evening with my 18 year-old secretary at 
the Comfort Inn Hotel.  Please don't be upset - I shall 
be home before midnight  

When the man came home late that night, he found 
the following letter on the dining room table:  

'My Dear Husband, 

I received your letter and thank you for your honesty 
about my being 54 years old. I would like to take this 
opportunity to remind you that you are also 54 years 
old. As you know, I am a maths teacher at our local 
college. I would like to inform you that while you read 
this, I will be at the Hotel Fiesta with Michael, one of 
my students, who is also the assistant tennis coach. 
He is young, virile, and like your secretary, is 18 years 
old.  

As a successful businessman who has an excellent 
knowledge of maths, you will understand that we are in 
the same situation, although with one small difference 
- 18 goes into 54 a lot more times than 54 goes in to 
18. 

Therefore, I will not be home until sometime 
tomorrow.'

 
152 Main South Rd 
McLaren Vale 5171  
Ph: 8323 8500  

Proprietors: 
Kent & Debbie Adair 
(Rob Maslen’s Daughter) 
 
 

Yummy Nuts supply only the 
finest quality products. 
Specialising in Nuts and 
Dried Fruits, Bread Flours 
and Baking, Home 
Brewing Needs and 
Confectionery. 

 
 
 
A basket of tasty 
treats from Yummy 
Nuts Market makes 
the ideal gift for any 
occasion 
 

 
Dr Red's Ginger Punch Prostate formula and 

Rosella Punch now  available 

 
More info: www.yummynutsmarket.com.au 
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Operation Spanner Pack 
 The aim of the operation is to provide RAEME 

soldiers serving overseas with a pack(s) of 

goodies which make their time overseas a little 

more comfortable 

 

 

 

 

 

SGT Troy Oakes, one of our committee and who is 
currently posted to 16 AD Regt was keen to ensure that 
the RAEME soldiers from the TST of CSS BTY, 16 AD 
REGT who are deployed out of role (as infantry) with G 
Coy, TLBG5 in East Timor did not miss out on their 
Spanner Packs.. 

He contacted Ray Norman, Chairman of the 
Queensland Branch of the RAEME Association (the 
group currently tasked with the supply of the packs) in 
early December 2008 and gave him names and contact 
details for the soldiers. 

We have been advised that their packs were posted in 
time for the soldiers to receive them before Christmas. 

Well Done Troy. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TELEPHONE: (08) 8445 9333 
FAX: (08) 8347 3500 
 

98 REGENCY ROAD  
FERRYDEN PARK SA 5010 

 
EMAIL: ernie@universalcanvas.com.au 

 

 

www.universalcanvas.com.au 

 

MEMBER 

MEMBER 

 

ERNIE NAGY 

http://www.universalcanvas.com.au/
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REMEMBERING   ???? 
 

I was recently diagnosed with AAADD - Age 
Activated Attention Deficit Disorder  

This is how it manifests:  

 I decide to water my flower pots in the front 
garden. 

 As I go to turn on the hose I look over at my 
car and decide it needs washing. 

 I go to get the car keys from the porch and 
then notice the mail on the porch table. 

 I decide to go through the mail before I wash 
the car. 

 I put my car keys on the table, sort the bills, 
put the junk mail in the bin under the table, 
and notice that the bin is full. 

 So, I decide to put the bills back on the table 
and take out the garbage first. 

 But then I think, I can run down to the post-
office and pay the bills when I take out the 
rubbish.  

 I take my cheque book off the table and see 
that there is only one cheque left.  

 My other cheque book is in the drawer in the 
desk, so I go inside the house to my desk 
where I find a can of Coke I'd been drinking. 

 I'm going to look for my other cheque book, 
but first I need to push the Coke aside so that 
I don't accidentally knock it over. 

 The Coke is getting warm so I decide to put it 
in the fridge to keep it cold.  

 As I head toward the kitchen with the Coke, a 
vase of flowers on the window ledge catches 
my eye -they need water.  

 I put the Coke on the window ledge and 
discover my reading glasses that I've been 
searching for all morning.  

 I decide I better put them back on my desk, 
but first I'm going to water the flowers. 

 I put the glasses back down on the window 
ledge, fill a container with water and 
suddenly spot the TV remote. I must have left 
it on the kitchen table. 

 I realise that tonight when I go to watch TV, 
I'll be looking for the remote, but I won't 
remember that it's on the kitchen table, so I 
decide to put it back in the living room where 
it belongs, but first I'll water the flowers. 

 I pour some water in the flowers, but some 
spills on the floor.  

 So, I set the remote back on the table, get a 
towel and wipe up the spill. 

 Then I head down the hall trying to 
remember what I was planning to do. 
 
 
 

At the end of the day: 

 The flower tubs aren't watered; 

 The car isn't washed;  

 The bills aren't paid; 

 There is a warm can of Coke sitting on the 
window ledge;  

 The flowers in the vase don't have enough 
water;  

 There is still only one cheque in my cheque 
book;  

 I can't find the remote;  

 I can't find my glasses; 

 I have absolutely NO idea what I did with the 
car keys. 

Then, when I try to work out why nothing got done 
today, I'm really baffled because I know I was busy all 
damn day, and I'm really tired. 

I realise this is a serious problem and I'll try to get 
some help for it, but first I'll check my mail. 

Do me a favour. send this message to everyone I 
know, because I don't remember who the hell I've sent 
it to. 

Don't laugh - if this isn't you yet, your day is coming! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PHONE/FAX: 8261 6691 
A/h Michael 0417 041 832 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

303 North East Road 
Hampstead Gardens SA 5086 

 
COLLISION REPAIR SPECIALISTS 

*MTA *RAA APPROVED 

APPROVED 
REPAIRER 

 
 

 
 
 

CRASH 

REPAIR 



 Page 10 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HOLDFAST ELECTRICAL 
 

& AIR CONDITIONING SERVICES 
 

Electrical 

Refrigeration 

Air Conditioning 

Installations 

Maintenance 

Repairs 

12A Amelia Street 
HOVE  SA  5048 

 
Licence No: PGE140037 

 

Accreditation No: 1840 

DOUG PAMMENTER 

    Phone: (08) 8298 2857 
 

Fax: (08) 8358 1090 
 

Mobile: 0417 840 279 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AUSTEST ELECT 
Licensed Electrician 

 

 Domestic Electrical Work  
and Repairs 

 Appliance Safety Testing 

 Tagging and Repairs 

 RCD Testing 
 

DISCOUNTS AVAILABLE ON 

PRESENTATION OF THIS 

ADVERTISEMENT 
 

Phone George on 0438 264 475 for a  
 

 

 

PO Box 40  

CAMPBELLTOWN  SA  5074 
 

www.austestelect.com.au 

 

 

GOUGH’S MECHANICAL & 

RADIATOR SERVICES 

 GENERAL MECHANICAL 
REPAIRS 

 AIR CONDITIONING 

SERVICE & REPAIRS 

90 Jervois Street 
TORRENSVILLE  SA  5031 
 
Contact: STEVE or MARK 

PHONE: 8234 1981 

 

Telephone: 0418 839 607 
 

08 8388 5739 

Member  

RAJA’S MOBILE  
MECHANICAL REPAIRS 

 
Servicing and repairs to most makes of cars 
& vans and minor repairs to tractors. 
 

 TUNE-UPS 

 BRAKES 

 CLUTCH AND CYLINDER  

 HEAD REPAIRS 
 

 

 
 
 
 
PO Box 22 
MYLOR  SA  5153 

 
Proprietors: 

 

Chris and Thi yen Rajasingham  
(MIAME) 
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MEMBERSHIP 

Subs are due on 1 July each year and there are 
still some members who have not yet paid their 
subscriptions for 2008. If you have not paid and 
wish to remain a member please forward payment 
to the Membership Member CPL Bob Matthew (40 
Ashbourne Ave KINGSWOOD SA 5062) as soon 
as possible. Please do not send cash through the 
post. 

Subs are still $5 for one year or any multiple 
thereof eg $20 for four years. 

According to the Association records, the following 
persons are financial members of the Association 
with the year of renewal shown in brackets. 
 
Honorary Life Members 
 
Mike Culley, Dutchy Holland, Eddy Kaminski, Bob 
Killoran, Grant Kuchel, George Robinson,  David Turner  
 
Current Members 
 
Wally Ade (2010), Milton Ahrens (2009), Frank Aldous 
(2010), Jeff Allen (2008), Heath Arblaster (2009),Peter 
Badcock (2010), Matthew Barrington (2010), Joe 
Barton (2009), Richard Beare (2009), Gavin Bellis 
(2010), Paul Berk (2012), Wayne Birch (2009), John 
Black (2010), Helmut Bohn (2013),James Boulton 
(2009), David Brand (2011), Fred Brown (2008), Shane 
Buckley (2012), Roger Burzacott (2009),Robert Butler 
(2009), Nicholas Cashman (2012), Robert Castle 
(2012), Dave Cawthorne (2009),Ian Chambers (2012), 
Craig Chatterton (2008), Marcellin Chee (2010), John 
Clark (2012), Trevor Clerke (2015),Geoff Coat (2018), 
Brian Cogan (2010), Don Collins (2012), George Cooke 
(2011), Ian Coulter (2010), Peter Cox (2011), Ron 
Coxon OAM (2011),  George Craig (2009),  Bob Davis 
(2011), Gavin D’Cruz (2008), Graham De La Rue 
(2013), Bruce Dittmar (2016), Roy Dotter (2012), Chris 
Duffield (2011), Nick Ebbs (2010), Len Edwards (2008), 
Mick Ellis (2009), Bluey Etheridge (2011), Kym Everett 
(2013), Andew Ferguson (2011), Ken Field (2010), Jim 
Fisher (2009), Brian Flavel (2010), Jan Gancarz (2009), 
Charlie Gauci (2010), Bob Gell (2008), Nick Gogilis 
(2009), Steve Gough (2010), Steve Gould (2011), Bob 
Gourley (2008), Tony Gow (2012), Steven Grigg 
(2008), Robert Hansford (2012), Jock Hart (2008), Don 
Harvy (2010), Arthur Hasse (2009), Norm Hay (2012), 
Greg Hay (2010), Colin Haynes (2010), Jim Hendrickx 
(2008), Tony Hinton (2011), Brian Holmes (2010), 
Darryl Horner (2010), John Howard (2011), Gary 
Howell (2008), Rodney Hussey (2009), Christopher 
Jackson (2009), Graham Janz (2011), Juris Jaudzems 
(2010), Jeff Johns (2011), Lindsay Johnson (2009), Ben 
Jones (2010), Eric Kelly (2014), Bob King (2010), Geoff 
Kohler (2011), Hans Larsen (2008), Alf Lee (2010), Lou 
Leeuwrik (2011), Ken Lorraine (2009), Greg Lowe 
(2013), Chris Macintosh (2010), Steve Maher (2008), 
Alan Marks (2011), Trevor Martin (2011), Bob Matthew 

(2010), Bob Mathews (2011), Alan McGregor (2008),  
Fred McInerney (2010), Philip McKelliff (2008), Pete 
McKenzie (2011), Buzz Meakes (2010),Jake Meaney 
(2011), Terry Monten (2011), Ian Moody (2010), Ron 
Moran (2011), Don Morgan OAM (2010), Richard Moyses 
(2010), Barry Naulty (2009), Ian Nicholls (2010), Gary 
Nicolescu (2009), Sam Nowak (2010), Jim Nurse (2010), 
Troy Oakes (2009), Dave O’Brien (2009), Alex 
Oschmanns (2013), John Owen (2008), Frank Owen 
OAM (2008), Dick Pailthorpe (2011), Doug Pammenter 
(2009), Nick Papanikolaou (2020), Geoff Parker (2013), 
Trevor Parrott (2012), Roger Parsons (2010) David 
Pearce (2009), Lionel Penley (2011), Rex Perry (2011), 
Stuart Phillis (2010), John Raftery (2011), Chris 
Rajasingham (2009), Hank Ramm (2016), Pete Reynolds 
(2011), Greg Robinson (2008), Bill Roch (2009), Greg 
Rosser (2011), Dennis Rowlands (2008), Ray Ryan 
(2017), Perry Sangster (2010), Brian Sayers (2009), 
Barra Schmidke (2013), Jack Separovic (2012), Glendon 
Shaw (2011), Dave Shelly (2009), Harold Shipp (2009), 
Bob Silcock (2011), Craig Smith (2008), Chris Smith 
(2010), Victor Sobotnik (2011), Walter Soroka (2010), 
Max Sparrow (2008), Debbie Spicer (2009), Ian Starick 
(2010), Murray Stock (2012), Penny Stone (2009), 
Donald Sutherland (2013), James Szpunar (2012) , Ian 
Taylor (2011), Paul Teague (2010), Howard Terry (2012), 
Noel Thomas (2009), Jim Thomas (2010), Dick Tischer 
(2011), Ken Treloar (2010), Donald Tremethick (2009), 
Graham Tweeddale (2013), Keith Tyler (2012), Damien 
Van De Velde (2011), Mark Van Oostveen (2011),P 
Walker (2011), Mark Warde (2009), Eugene Wasilenia 
(2010), Bruce Watson (2011),   Marcus Wauchope 
(2010), Bruce Waye (2010), Alan Webb (2010), Paul 
Weir (2008), Graham West OAM (2010), Brett Wilkeson 
(2008), Craig Williams (2008), Warren Williams (2012), 
Alan Wilson (2008), John Wilson (2011), Betty 
Winstanley (2012), Pat Wright (2010), Brian Yelds 
(2017), John Zander (2012), Pete Zander (2012) 
 
Associate Members 
 
Edna Brown (2007), Marg Culley (2010), Anne-Michelle 
Howell (2010), Christine Kuchel (2009), Joan Lorraine 
(2010), Judy Turner (2010) 
 
 
CHANGE OF ADDRESS 
Please inform the Secretary, Don Harvy, or a member 
of the Committee of Management, of any change of 
address. This will ensure that you receive the latest 
copy of the Newsletter. 

 
 

Disclaimer 

The thoughts and opinions expressed in the articles in this 
Newsletter are those held by the individual writers and 
contributors, and are not necessarily those of the President, the 
committee, the Association members, or the Editor. The spelling 
of names, groups and places are as given to the editor and the 
editor apologizes if they are in any way incorrect. 
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